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person.  However, we want to emphasize that, for our online visit, we were received in a 
uniformly gracious and welcoming manner. That everyone was so friendly, and that they felt 
enough ownership of their place of employment that each of them independently thanked us 
on behalf of the whole unit, is a strong indicator of the positive culture that thrives within the 
Department of Theatre. That is the first important note in our review; that the Department of 



�x Student views on whether the equity issues raised in the open letter from 2020 (which 
we did not read, but heard about indirectly) have been adequately addressed.   



rooted in a specific artistic discipline than a liberal arts degree, which, as its name 
implies, ranges across more than one discipline. It seems that this is a fair description of 
what students are doing within the “self-directed” BFA. Perhaps the conclusion that will 
be reached after discussion is that it makes little difference within the Unit and so it is 
not worth changing. But the external advantage of a BA is that it is a more readily 
recognized accreditation when it comes to applying to most graduate studies, although 
a BFA is more readily recognized for MFA programs.  
 

�x c) Discuss whether the PhD candidacy process can be reformed to allay the overly 
extended times to completion: Are all three stages (comprehensive exam, special field 


